PRESS OFFICE BULLETIN date:

23 November

Foreign and Commonwealth Office announced at 1400 that our High
Commissioner in Lusaka,Sir Leonard Allinson is returning to London

today. He will meet Lord Carrington to review recent developments affecting
Anglo-Zambian relations.

BACKGROUND - NOT FOR USE

There has been an unsuccessful attempt (s) today to get President
Kaunda to talk to the Prime Minister.So far he has been unwilling to do so.
Sir Leonard and Lady Allinson will arrive at Heathrow at 06.25 tomorrow
(Saturday) FCO are being vague about the timing of his departure from
Lusaka to as to spare him possible harassment on his way out to the
airport.

Source: Nick Fenn,FCO.
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